
Fremont Township Minutes 
January 12, 2023 

 
 
The regular meeting for the Fremont Twp. Board of Trustees was held on January 12, 2023, at 7:00 p.m. at the 
Fremont Township Hall.   
 
Board members present:  A. Holbrook, R. Curell, M. Blatt, C. Franzel, and K. Thom.  Absent: None. 
 
Guests:  Henry & Carolyn Wymore, Theresa Bristol-Miller, Brandon Blatt, Nadeya Blatt, Oliver Blatt, Jennifer 
Leitzel, Ken Bragg, Greg Eggert, Randy & Susan LaFave, Steve Walton, and Gail Prill. 
 
MINUTES:   
Motion made by C. Franzel, seconded by R. Curell to approve the December 8, 2022, meeting minutes as presented - 
motion carried.   
    
BILLS:   
Motion to pay the bills as presented including check 14947 for Cass City Oil for $787.46 made by A. Holbrook, 
seconded by C. Franzel - motion carried.   
  
PUBLIC COMMENTS:   
A Resident asked where we are at with the new phone system.  C. Franzel does not think we should go with the 
company that we have been working with because they are dragging their feet and not contacting her when they say 
that they will be.  She suggested that we look at other options. 
M. Blatt mentioned that Randy LaFave was at the meeting and that he was recommended for the Library Board and he 
gave Randy a few minutes to introduce himself. 
 
CLERK REPORT:   
A. Holbrook gave the Board the report from the Zoning Administrator.  He issued no citations and one permit.  A. 
Holbrook also mentioned that we need to schedule the Budget Meeting and wondered if the Board wanted to schedule 
it after the regular February board meeting and the Board was all in agreement with doing that.  A. Holbrook 
mentioned that we needed to appoint someone to the Library Board.  Motion made by M. Blatt, seconded by K. Thom 
to appoint Randy LaFave to the Library Board – motion carried.  
  
TREASURER REPORT:    
Treasurer balance as of December 31, 2022, was $588,266.59.  Motion to accept the treasurer’s report made K. Thom, 
seconded by R. Curell - motion carried.    
 
SUPERVISOR REPORT:  
Cemetery Report – Had one burial last month. 
Road Report – Road Commission said that they looked into the hidden driveway request and the request has been 
denied in order to hold consistency with similar locations in the County.  M. Blatt also stated that he has not received a 
report yet on the boring done on Washburn Road. 
 
NEW BUSINESS: 
M.  Blatt wanted everyone to know that Tuscola County has passed a new Dog Ordinance.  If anyone is interested in 
reading the ordinance it is available on the County website. 
A Resident asked if there was any program in the County for getting cats spayed/neutered and it was mentioned for 
them to check into Cass River Pet Friendz.  
 
Meeting adjourned at 7:17 p.m. 
 
All meetings are held the second Thursday of every month at the Fremont Township Hall located at 4850 Mertz Road 
(M-24) at 7:00 p.m.  All public is welcome to attend.  
 
Amy Holbrook, Fremont Township Clerk.  


